
Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,

As the Christmas holidays are getting into full swing, we want to

take this opportunity to extend our heartfelt gratitude to our

incredible staff, who have gone above and beyond to make this

festive season truly magical for our children. Their dedication to not

only continuing to deliver an outstanding curriculum but also

creating wonderful events for our school community has been truly

inspiring.

This month has been a whirlwind of joy and celebration, with

events that have brought smiles to so many faces. From the

enchanting Santa Meet and Greets and the bustling Christmas

Bazaar to the special craft events for our youngest learners and

their families, the beautiful Carol Concerts, and Reception’s

delightful Nativity performances, the energy and effort poured into

these occasions was remarkable. Each event was a testament to

the commitment of our staff and the invaluable support of FaTMAP

(Friends and Teachers of Marine Academy Primary), who worked

tirelessly behind the scenes to ensure their success.

We are also thrilled to share that these festive events raised nearly

£1,000 for the school. This incredible achievement would not have

been possible without the generosity and support of our families.

Your contributions, whether through attending, volunteering or

donating, have made a significant impact, and we are deeply

grateful for your involvement.

It has been wonderful to see our school community come together

during this special time of year and we are truly proud of what we

have accomplished together, making this festive season one to

remember.

We wish you all a restful and joyous holiday season and look

forward to seeing you all again on Tuesday 7th January.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Georgina Reid and Miss Stacey Mitchell

Headteacher and Head of School
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DATES FOR YOUR

Diary
Tuesday 7th January - First day of Term 3

Tuesday 28th January - Class RHR train trip

Tuesday 28th January - Year 1 trip to St Budeaux Library for a Giant Rhymetime

session to celebrate their 5th birthday

Wednesday 29th January - Class RTG train trip

Friday 7th February - Times Table Rock Stars Day: This is part of the NSPCC’s Number

Day and children are invited to dress up as rock stars for the day. More information

will be sent out closer to the date.

Friday 7th - Monday 10th February - Paris Residential

Friday 14th February - Last day of Term 3

Monday 24th February - First day of Term 4

Monday 3rd - Friday 7th March - Book Fair running in the Primary foyer

Thursday 6th March - World Book Day: children are invited to wear pyjamas or a

book character costume.

Friday 21st March - Comic Relief: more information will be sent out closer to the date.

Thursday 27th March - Classes RTG and RHR Mother’s Day events

Tuesday 1st April - Turtle Class Easter craft event 9-10:30am

Friday 4th April - Last day of Term 4

Tuesday 22nd April - First day of Term 5

Monday 28th April - Class RHR’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Tuesday 29th April - Class RTG’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Wednesday 30th April - Class 1OW’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Thursday 1st May - Class 1SA’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Monday 5th May - Bank Holiday: School closed

Friday 23rd May - Last day of Term 5

Tuesday 3rd June - First day of Term 6

Thursday 12th June - Classes RHR and RTG Father’s Day events

Thursday 19th June - Dream Big Day: Children are invited to come to school dressed

as a job role they would like to do when they’re older.

Wednesday 25th - Friday 27th June - Forest and Beach Residential for Years 5 and 6

Friday 11th July - Summer Fair 2-4pm

Monday 14th July - 1:45-2:45pm 38 Things Celebration Event for children who have

completed their booklets

Thursday 17th July - Last day of Term 6
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Nursery

This month has been a very busy
month for Reception. In our
Storytelling area there is now an
Oracy Corner. A daily question is
recorded on a sound button where
the children have had fun discussing
their ideas. The children have also
loved learning about the book 'The
Christmas Pine' over these past few
weeks. Class RHR and RTG have
enjoyed making cards, Christmas
decorations and even finding
digraphs hidden in the snow. 
Finally, the children have worked so
hard learning songs and performing
their Christmas nativity play 'Baarmy
Bethlehem', to children and families.
We are so proud of them and their
performances, they have done such a
wonderful job! We know that we have
some true stars in the making!

As the year draws to a close, our Pre-School children have
been continuing to explore and grow in exciting ways!
Throughout December, we carried on with our learning 'What
Can I Build?' and engaging in festive holiday activities that
encourage problem-solving and teamwork to develop our
early literacy skills through stories and songs. Our little
learners are making wonderful strides! Thank you for all the
parents/carers that came to support us and their child on
our Christmas Craft morning- we hope you had a lovely time.
We are looking forward to welcoming new children in
January. We hope you have a lovely break, and we will see you
in the new year. We’re excited to see them embrace the joy
of learning and look forward to all the growth that the new
year will bring!

Learning and Laughter: A Month of Hard Work and Festive Cheer!

Reception Pre-School

This term, Turtle Class have really enjoyed
their topic rhyme ‘Twinkle, Twinkle Little
Star’. The children have become really
familiar with the shapes star and
diamond from the rhyme, they have
practised balancing on the shapes, they
have printed with them and matched
them together according to their colour. 
The topic book ‘You’re My Little Christmas
Wish’ has become a firm favourite with
the children and they have loved creating
Gingerbread people like the ones in the
book, making winter collages and
creating snowflakes. 
This term we have also had our Christmas
craft morning and it was an absolute
pleasure to welcome so many families
into Turtle Class to get creative with the
children. I know the children really
enjoyed it and so did we. Have a
wonderful and safe Christmas.



Year 1 have had a brilliant month filled with
learning and Christmas cheer! The children have
made fantastic progress in their Phonics lessons,
building their reading and writing skills with
enthusiasm. Inspired by poems in ‘First Book of
the Sea’, they wrote wonderful Christmas poems
that showcased their creativity and growing
confidence in literacy.
In Geography, the children wrapped up their
topic with an exciting fieldwork activity. They
followed a map of the school, using their
knowledge of map symbols to find hidden clues—
a fun and engaging way to put their learning into
practice!
The Year 1 team were especially proud of the
children’s fantastic singing during the Carol
Concerts, which brought festive joy to everyone.
We wish all of our Year 1 families a Merry
Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
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This term, Year 2 explored their Geography
topic, 'What a Wonderful World', writing
essays on the United Kingdom, the seven
continents, five oceans, and climate zones.
We’ve been so impressed with their
knowledge! In English, they were inspired by
the book Could a Penguin Ride a Bike? to
create their own non-fiction texts about
penguins. In Maths, they tackled the formal
column method for adding and subtracting
two 2-digit numbers. 
In Science, they explored ‘Mini Worlds’ and
classified living and non-living organisms.
They enjoyed investigating micro-habitats
around the school. In Design Technology,
they designed and stitched their own textile
pouches, which they proudly took home.
Thank you for your continued support this
term—we can’t wait to see you in the New
Year!

Year 3

Year 1
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Year 2
Year 3 have had an outstanding month, working hard
across all subjects. They’ve fully immersed themselves
in their Geography unit, ‘Mountains, Volcanoes, and
Earthquakes’, developing their knowledge and
curiosity. In Maths, they confidently wrapped up their
addition and subtraction learning, demonstrating
impressive skills. 
English lessons focused on Paddington Goes for Gold
by Michael Bond, inspiring the children to plan and
create their own stories with great enthusiasm and
creativity. This hard work was rewarded with an
exciting trip to Vue Cinema to watch Paddington in
Peru.
In RE and SMSC, the
children explored
the importance of
celebrating
differences and
culture, sharing
thoughtful ideas
about family and
traditions. 
With Christmas fast
approaching, they
discussed its
meaning and family
customs, adding to
the festive spirit.
Merry Christmas
and Happy New
Year, Year 3! 



Year 4 have had a fantastic month,
showing great focus and achieving
excellent results. In Maths, they
began their Multiplication and
Division unit, working on the 3, 6,
and 9 times tables and multiplying
and dividing 2- and 3-digit
numbers. In English, the children
completed their study of the poem
‘A River’, by writing their own
creative poems. They also crafted
emotive poems about Human
Migration in Geography, using data
collected from surveying members
of the public in the city centre.
In Science, the children explored
ecosystems, learning to categorise
animals and plants as producers or
consumers and constructing their
own food chains and webs. They
tackled their end-of-term tests
with focus and perseverance.
To celebrate the season, the
children made Christmas
decorations, sang beautifully at the
Carol Concerts, and enjoyed
festive lunches and parties. Happy
holidays, Year 4! 

Year 5 have had an amazing month and should be incredibly
proud of their accomplishments. In swimming, they showed
impeccable behaviour, great progress and incredible bravery,
with some even jumping from the 10m dive platform in their final
session!
In English, the children applied their figurative language skills to
create stunning poetry, while in Geography, they concluded their
topic on Informal Settlements by writing insightful essays that
showcased their knowledge. During Whole Class Reading, they
finished the text, ‘Children of the Benin Kingdom’, linking it
brilliantly to their Term 1 History learning by recalling key facts
and ideas. The teachers were also proud of Year 5’s beautiful
singing during the Carol Concerts, which spread festive joy to all.
Wishing all Year 5 families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New
Year! We look forward to more great learning in 2025!
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Year 6

Year 4

December 2024

Year 5

Year 6 have had a fantastic term! In Maths, they’ve mastered
adding, subtracting, multiplying, and dividing fractions. In
English, they completed an informative piece on saving the
environment. In Science, they learned how to measure different
energy sources. In Geography, they wrote insightful essays on
the importance of fieldwork for geographers. 
In DT, they worked together
to design and build a Truss
Bridge, resolving challenges
along the way. In Music, they
explored the glockenspiel
and how music makes them
feel. For Whole Class
Reading, they’ve enjoyed
Street Child, linking to their
Industrial Revolution
studies. We’ve loved
watching their excitement
grow as Christmas
approaches and we look
forward to their return in
the New Year, ready for the
next steps in Year 6. Wishing
everyone a Merry Christmas
and Happy New Year!



Our Year 3 and 4 football team excelled inthe Plymouth Cluster League Final 8. Afteran undefeated qualifier run, they toppedtheir group to reach the knockouts. A commanding 4-1 Quarter Final win and adramatic penalty shootout showcased theirskill and determination.Although narrowly defeated 2-1 in the finalagainst Montpellier Primary School, theirperformance and sportsmanship,particularly during the shootout, made Mr.Cuzner immensely proud! Well done team!

Look at how many brilliant donations

we received for 
our collection for

Hope for the Homeless Plymouth -

The Garage Cafe. You have made a

real difference to so many people who

may be facing challenges this winter.

Thank you!

A huge thank you to Robert Mann,

grandad of one of our Year 3

students, who came into school this

month to share his incredible

adventure of climbing Mount

Kinabalu! 

He spoke about the challenges he

faced, the amazing wildlife he

encountered, and the unforgettable

experiences along the way. 

In Other 

https://www.facebook.com/HopeForTheHomelessPlymouth?__cft__[0]=AZV_fKvWjme8id3y6vODLCddp-LNB5bRc5XGDfTNKjmP1yXzhtot0zeJoI-E2O0UIuj7gAISJ8iEBOFG4esltgU7epMkW45w4uTBtul-rqhGCfPMhmS3IF_JVij8kY2oE8R4R_JpCTCkYite4AdxcOc7Dg658_Zo_9Z11NFRpt3-Jw&__tn__=-]K*F
https://www.facebook.com/HopeForTheHomelessPlymouth?__cft__[0]=AZV_fKvWjme8id3y6vODLCddp-LNB5bRc5XGDfTNKjmP1yXzhtot0zeJoI-E2O0UIuj7gAISJ8iEBOFG4esltgU7epMkW45w4uTBtul-rqhGCfPMhmS3IF_JVij8kY2oE8R4R_JpCTCkYite4AdxcOc7Dg658_Zo_9Z11NFRpt3-Jw&__tn__=-]K*F


Well done to Year 3 for the highest attendance
this month!

Please don’t forget to contact the Academy
every day your child is absent. 

If no contact has been received and staff are
unable to reach anyone, a home visit may be

conducted.



Thank you to all our families and friends who
joined us for our first Santa Story Meet and Greet

and Christmas Bazaar.

It was such a delight to see everyone and share
the festive spirit!

A special thank you goes to #TeamMarine staff,
Mr. Pearson, Mr. Stallard, and our amazing

stallholders for making the event truly
memorable.

Thank you to those who donated toys for the toy
swap stall - it has made a big difference to

people’s lives.

FATMAP raised an amazing £968.55!



Games/Consoles 
Check age ratings: look at the PEGI rating of any new games. - Remember,
PEGI rates the gameplay so whilst it is important to review age ratings, you

must also check to see if it has any communication elements. 
 If a game does allow your child to communicate with others, then adjust or

disable the settings as appropriate to your child. 
On the device itself, set up applicable controls such as restricting spending

limits and managing who they can communicate with. 

Follow the links to find out how to set up Parental Controls: 
Xbox: https://www.xbox.com/en-GB/family-hub 

PS5: https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/support/account/ps5-parentalcontrols-
spending-limits/ 

Nintendo Switch: https://www.nintendo.co.uk/Hardware/NintendoSwitch-
Parental-Controls/Nintendo-Switch-Parental-Controls-1183145.html

Tablets/Smart phones 
Set up parental controls on the device to prevent purchases, restrict content

viewed and adjust privacy settings. 
Furthermore, remember to check any apps your child requests to check that they

are suitable for their age. 

Follow the links to find out more: 
iPhones/iPad: https://support.apple.com/en-gb/105121 

Android Device: https://support.google.com/googleplay/answer/1075738

Online Safety
As we approach the Christmas break, it is important to recognise ways

of setting up positive online experiences for the children as they
potentially start using new devices or apps. This is the time of the year

where they are likely to use communication platforms more frequently.

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our
Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce.

PARENTAL CONTROLSPARENTAL CONTROLSPARENTAL CONTROLS



What is it?

This December, the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Education team will be
posting a series of tips across X and Facebook called #SaferByChristmas.

#SaferByChristmas started on 9th December 2024 and is sharing 12 days of
quick, easy actions for parents/carers to protect their children online.

Each post is sharing action for the 4 to 10 year old age range and 11 to 17
year olds.

#SaferByChristmas aims to increase the protective capabilities of
parents/carers, particularly at a time of year when many children and young
people are being gifted new devices and when online usage increases with

schools closed for the festive break.

How can you support?

#SaferByChristmas started on 9th December 2024, with posts shared every day
for 12 days.

You can access these #SaferByChristmas posts on X @CEOPEducation and
Facebook facebook.com/CEOPEducation

# SAFERBYCHRISTMAS# SAFERBYCHRISTMAS# SAFERBYCHRISTMAS

‘Add everyone’ WhatsApp group‘Add everyone’ WhatsApp group  

The INEQE Safeguarding group have issued an alert regarding a
WhatsApp group known as ‘Add Everyone.’

 
Find out more here: https://ineqe.com/2024/10/31/safeguarding-

alert-add-everyone-whatsappgroup/

















The next SEND family Forum will be in person on the 10th January 2025. PPCV are jointly hosting a
parent carer dropping in session with the Local Authority and Health. This session is being held at the

Moments Cafe, opposite Poundland. 

The session will run from 10am to 11.30am and be the opportunity for you, as parents and carers, to
ask questions of the leaders of our SEND services. 

If you have any questions, please let us know. If you are unable to attend but would like a question
asked, please email Claire at Claire@plymouthpcv.co.uk. Register to attend below: 

 
https://plymouthpcv.glueup.com/event/send-parent-carer-forum-meeting-face-to-face-121258/?

pk_campaign=widget-event-list 

https://plymouthpcv.glueup.com/event/send-parent-carer-forum-meeting-face-to-face-121258/?pk_campaign=widget-event-list
https://plymouthpcv.glueup.com/event/send-parent-carer-forum-meeting-face-to-face-121258/?pk_campaign=widget-event-list


THE AIM OF MANKIND is to provide a safe
place for men to share how they are feeling
without feeling judged and to support those
who are struggling with their emotional and

mental wellbeing.

ANDYSMANCLUB are a men’s suicide prevention
charity, offering free-to-attend peer-to-peer support

groups across the United Kingdom and online. We want
to end the stigma surrounding men’s mental health and

help men through the power of conversation.
#ITSOKAYTOTALK


